
 

      
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
  

  

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

   

  

  

 

  

  

 

  

  

  

 

 

  

 
 

                                                   

Friday 1st May 2020  
285th Edition                                                  

The Weekly Roar! 

MESSAGE FROM MR MILNER 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It has been a very busy week at BLJS - all our staff and children in school are doing well. I hope you enjoy 

the video we have put together for you. Thank you to all staff for their participation and a huge thank you to 

Mr Threader for putting it all together! 

Our office team has been trying to organise refunds following the cancelled residential visits. This has been 

hugely problematic. The system is just not made for considerable refunds! We have started the process of 

refunding £24047. This has included; many very long conversations with our school money provider, full 

governing board authorisation (as the amount was too high for me to authorise alone), two very long visits to 

the bank, 565 individual electronic transactions and 93 written cheques - which all need two signatories! 

Cheques should be countersigned on Monday and sent out next week. 

We really have done our best to try and get the money back to you as soon as possible. I know some people 

are not happy with the way the refunds have been completed - but the alternative would have been a cheque 

each when you all come back to school. Hopefully you should be able to electronically pay your cheque into 

your account - I would suggest you contact your bank as this will save you the lengthy queue (that we were in) 

outside! 

Thank you to Mrs Collins, Mrs Heys and Mrs Williams. If you have not received your electronic transfer 

already or your cheque by next Friday - please do not hesitate to get in touch. 

All the best, take care 

Ed Milner 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Click here to view the video message! 
 

 

 

 

 

Check out our staff 

video message on the 

BLJS website! Next Friday, 8th May marks the 75th Anniversary 

of the end of the Second World War. Will you be 

doing anything at home to mark this occasion? I’m 

sure your teachers would be interested and Mr 

Bassett would love to add pictures to the blog! 

 

 
 

 

VE DAY 

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1aNI5p28x64tCreab501zAIJaImL159s3


 

 

 
Happy Birthday this coming week to, 

 

 
 

Zachery, 5B 

Kai, 5S 

Masie-Ella, 5L 

Barnaby, 5B 

Bethany, 6B 

Kaden, 5S 

Charlie, 5B 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

This newsletter is emailed weekly to parents/carers. Please let us know if you would like us to email it to you.    

It is also available on our website at www.bankslane-jun.stockport.sch.uk 

If you have any queries or concerns, please email admin@bankslane-jun.stockport.sch.uk or phone the school office on 0161 480 2330 

Please find attached to the Roar this week, 

details on local foodbanks and the ways in which 

you can access their services. 

http://www.bankslane-jun.stockport.sch.uk/
mailto:admin@bankslane-jun.stockport.sch.uk

